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                                                                    March 29, 2023 
 
Nuclear Regulatory Commission – Region III 
2443 Warrenville Rd, Suite 210 
Lisle, IL 60532-4352 
 
RE: Notice of Intent to Terminate License 
 NRC Radioactive Materials License 24-32827-01MD, Docket 030-38460 
 
Licensee name and address: 
Sofie Co. dba SOFIE 
21000 Atlantic Blvd, Suite 730 
Dulles, VA 20166 
 
As required by 10 CFR 30.36(d), SOFIE is notifying the Commission of its intent to terminate its above 
referenced license. SOFIE intends to stop commercial activities related to its license on March 31, 2023. 
 
SOFIE has secured Chase Environmental to perform decommissioning activities at the site, excluding waste 
disposal. All wastes will be disposed in accordance with applicable regulations prior to the start of close-out 
surveys. SOFIE hopes to submit the final status decommissioning report and formal request to terminate this 
license no later than August 31, 2023. 

 
If there are any questions regarding this request, please contact SOFIE at (703) 787-7900 or via e-mail at 
regulatoryaffairs@sofie.com. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Matthew Hadden 
Director, Radiation Compliance and Environmental Health & Safety 
Corporate Radiation Safety Officer 
 
cc: William Crisp, Pharm.D., Regional Director Operations 
 Cristen Brown, VP Quality 



From: Tammy Tomczak
To: Sandy Pavon; Martha Pavon
Cc: Bob Orlikowski
Subject: FW: Notice of Intent to Terminate License, SOFIE 24-32827-01MD, Docket 030-38460
Date: Thursday, March 30, 2023 7:08:10 AM
Attachments: 20230331 Notice to Terminate License 24-32827-01MD.pdf

Good morning, Sandy and Martha,
 
Can you please add the attached to ADAMS?
 
Bob is included as FYI – we were expecting this notification.
 
Thank you!
Tammy
 
From: Matthew Hadden <matthew.hadden@sofie.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, March 29, 2023 9:10 PM
To: R3-DRSSMail Resource <R3-DRSSMail.Resource@nrc.gov>
Cc: William Crisp <william.crisp@sofie.com>; Andrew Degen <andrew.degen@sofie.com>; Cristen
Brown <Cristen.Brown@sofie.com>
Subject: [External_Sender] Notice of Intent to Terminate License, SOFIE 24-32827-01MD, Docket
030-38460
 
Good evening,
 
Please see attached regarding the above-mentioned radioactive materials license.
 
Thank you,
 
Matt
 
Matthew Hadden
Director, Radiation Compliance & EHS
Corporate Radiation Safety Officer
SOFIE
21000 Atlantic Boulevard Suite 730
Dulles, VA 20166
Cell | +1 317 403 4844
Secure Fax | +1 703 997 2599

www.sofie.com
 
This message and its contents are confidential. This email neither constitutes an agreement
to conduct transaction by electronic means nor creates a legally binding contract or
obligation. If you received this message in error, do not use or rely upon it. Instead, please
notify us and then delete it. Thank you.
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